
Room GC.07
1 Horse Guards Road
London

SW1A 2HQ
020 7271 2948
public@public-standards.gov.uk  

18 October 2018
Members of the House of Commons Commission

INDEPENDENT INQUIRY REPORT INTO THE BULLYING AND HARASSMENT OF HOUSE OF COMMONS STAFF

I am writing to you on behalf of the Committee on Standards in Public Life and in your capacity as member of the House of Commons Commission.
The Committee met yesterday and had an initial discussion about the publication on Monday 15 October of Dame Laura Cox’s report of her independent inquiry.  Her report has cast light onto a worrying and seemingly long-standing and unaddressed culture of bullying and harassment in the House.  It has raised profound issues and identified some serious breaches in expected standards of conduct by some staff and members that are a matter of clear concern to us all.  
We have noted that the Commission is meeting on Monday 22 October to discuss the report and we look forward to seeing the outcome of your discussions.
It is not my Committee’s role to become involved in the detail of how the House authorities ensure the culture changes, and the specific processes that may need to be put in place to enable the necessary shift in behaviour identified in Dame Laura’s report.  It is, however, our role to maintain a watching brief across the standards landscape, including in the House of Commons, in order to promote the highest ethical standards amongst public office holders. We are therefore taking a close and serious interest in the matter. In particular, we expect the Commission to respond fully to Dame Laura’s report and to state clearly what actions the Commission will be taking in light of it and in what timeframe.  Dame Laura’s report makes clear that this behaviour is by a minority of individuals; no doubt the Commission will wish to ensure that the reputation of Parliament as a whole is not demeaned by the actions of a few.
My term of appointment as Chair of the Committee ends this month, but my successor, Lord Evans, intends to take this forward and would be pleased, with the Committee, to discuss this further if that would be helpful.
I am copying this letter to Dame Laura Cox DBE and I want to let you know that we will also publish this letter on our website.
Yours sincerely,
Lord Bew
Chair, Committee on Standards in Public Life
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